        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 9th November 2010at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Liz Cook, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Anthony Brown, Rev. Roger Hart, Michael Cray, Christine Gwyther and Peter England.

Apologies for absence were received from: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Mel John and Mike Cook.
The Vice Chairman welcomed the members to the November meeting of the P&BCA; then went on to ask if any member would propose that the minutes of the 12th October be accepted as an accurate account of the proceedings. Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Cllr Maureen Colgan seconded his proposal. The Vice Chairman then asked if there had been any further developments in any of the matters recorded in the 12th October minutes. 

More about that pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road

Cllr Tony Wilcox summed up the positions of the three parties the P&BCA hope will provide the funds to properly pave the pathway to make it passable in all weather conditions. 

The post supporting the power lines that serve the nearby properties might have to remain in the pathway, but it is hoped that Western Power or another party will relocate it to a position very close to the boundary wall of the one of the properties adjoining pathway to minimize obstruction. Pembroke Dock Town Council (PDTC) say that it is not within their remit to provide the funds for relocation of the post; but agree in principle that the cost of paving the pathway should be shared between the developer of the nearby properties (50%), PCC (25%) and PDTC (25%).

It is generally agreed that spreading stone chippings (25mm > dust) along the pathway has been a great help by making the pathway passable in wet weather conditions; so Tony will ask Brian MaddocksPCC (Head of Housing Maintenance) to provide another one tonne bag of stone chippings to be spread along the Treowen Road end of the pathway.     
Residents hold on to their hopes that the Pennar ward will have a street warden

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he still hopes that Brian Maddocks (PCC Head of Housing Maintenance) will be able to find someone to work as street warden in the Pennar & Bufferland ward. Recently, PCC have had to impose a freeze on external recruitment, but the post might yet be filled by transferring an employee from another department.

Other business      

P&BCA request that Britannia Road and Ferry Lane be reclassified as Primary Walking Routes under PCC’S criteria for the ‘Partial Extinguishment of Street Lighting’

The secretary commented on PCC’S criteria for deciding where the street lights will remain lit throughout the night under their ‘partial extinguishment’ programme. They are the Core Areas, Safety Areas, Community Areas and Primary Walking Routes. In all other areas, the street lights will be extinguished between the hours of midnight and 5.30 a.m. The secretary passed around the members a copy of a letter he has sent to Mr Darren Thomas (PCC Head of Highways & Construction), requesting that Britannia Road and Ferry Road be reclassified as ‘Primary Walking Routes’ because these two roads connect High Street (a primary walking route) with residential streets that serve extensive council, housing association and owner occupier / rented estates.
Dyfed – Powys police response to P&BCA’S letter of 8th August 2010

In response to the P&BCA letter to Superintendent Reg Bevan, expressing ‘our members concerns about their perception of an increase in drug dealing around Pennar and Pembroke Dock’, the secretary received an invitation to attend the Pembrokeshire Community Consultative Meeting 2010 which is to be held at County Hall, Haverfordwest on Monday, 29th November at 6.45 p.m.

The secretary said he would be attending, and Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman) said she would also attend if her future commitments permitted.

Possible assistance with the cost of repairs to places of worship       
The secretary brought to the attention of interested members a booklet entitled ‘Repair Grants for Places of Worship’ that he obtained at the PAVS / Pembrokeshire Funding Fair 2010 held in the Queens Hall, Narberth, on 5th October. The Rev. Roger Hart (for Bethany Church) and Cllr Maureen Colgan (for St Patrick’s Church) expressed their interest.
A young person’s hope of joining the team representing Girlguiding UK in Tanzania

The secretary read to the members a letter he received from young Pennar resident Carly Jones, who has been selected to join a team of six young women representing Girlguiding UK on a development project in Tanzania, East Africa. The team will be involved in the recruitment and training of Girl Guide leaders, besides the promotion of good health practice in the fields of nutrition, AIDS awareness and support for children with disabilities.
Before Carly can join her team of girl guides, she must first raise the formidable sum of £2000 to finance her trip, and she is setting about this task with several initiatives such as bag packing in local supermarkets, a prize bingo evening and raffles.

Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the P&BCA should donate £100 towards her ambitious target, and Cllr Liz Cook seconded his proposal.

Treasurer’s report
Tim McMahon reported that P&BCA funds had a credit balance of £483.29, from which the £100 cheque in favour of Carly Jones’s Girlguiding UK appeal will be deducted.    
Tim announced that he would be resigning from his position of Treasurer after the December 14th meeting, as he hopes to be away to  enjoy a much sunnier clime than can be hoped for in the UK. We wish him well.
The Pennar Christmas decorative lights competition
The P&BCA will once again be awarding prizes for the best decorated residence, and the best decorated window. The judges for the competition will be appointed at our next meeting on December 14th, ready for action on the night of the 15th!
The Vice Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.40 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on the 14th December 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
